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F 
rom the childhood dream of 
playing professional golf to the 
ongoing process of becoming 

an orthopedic surgeon, David Merkow 
always has found a way to make long 
distances work. 

But he could never have imagined it 
would bring him to where he is today. 

Members of the Merkow family have 
been long-time supporters of Congre-
gation Emanu-El of Waukesha.  Da-
vid’s late grandfather, Bill, is a former 
CEEW president. 

David is finishing his second year of 
residency at New York University.  “It’s 
a five-year program and then most 
people in orthopedic surgery do a one-
year fellowship after that, so just about 
everybody specializes from there,” 
Merkow said. 

While Merkow’s focus is orthopedic 
surgery, he’s been called to help in 
another area — the fight against coro-
navirus.  He’s been doing so with his 
wife, Jordan, who is also in postgradu-
ate training at NYU to become a prima-
ry care doctor. 

“My wife and I wanted to come to 
New York to train because we thought 
we would see anything and everything 
here,” Merkow said.  “But we weren’t 
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David Merkow has admitted getting emotional thinking about his wife Jordan going 

to work on a COVID-19 unit. 

FAMILY OF DOCTORS 
David Merkow’s lineage leads him 

to fighting battle he never saw coming 

Dr. Bill and Riva 

Merkow’s grandson 

Drs. Steve and Ann 

Merkow’s son 

He’s been called 
to help fight 
coronavirus 
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BEACH SERVICE CANCELLED:  The annual CEEW Beach Service, which had been 

scheduled to be held July 24th at the Lake Nagawicka home of Phil and Mary Schuman, has 

been cancelled. 

expecting this.” 
Both have been heavily involved with 

COVID-19 patients, and while each has 
managed to stay healthy, it’s been a 
scary situation for both. 

“There’s just so much that’s un-
known,” Merkow said.  “It was really 
hard for me thinking about my wife go-
ing to work on a COVID unit and in the 
ICU with all COVID patients.  There 
were a couple of times I just broke 
down and cried thinking about her go-
ing to work and just hoping she was 
going to be OK.” 

While Merkow said his wife has been 
on the front lines more so than himself, 
he also has stepped out of his comfort 
zone and put himself in harm’s way. 

“Just because we’re short-staffed, I’ve 
been taking care of patients who are 
very sick, doing everything we can to 
take the best care of them we can,” 
Merkow said.  “But it’s a numbers game. 
A lot of residents have been out sick.” 

Merkow’s family has its fingerprints all 
over the medical field. His grandfather, 
Bill, took care of patients until he re-
tired at age 90.  Both of David’s parents, 
Steve and Ann, are doctors.  His old-
er brother, Max, is a neurosurgeon in 
northern California; his sister, Alana, is a 
physician’s assistant in Baltimore, and 
his younger brother, Gabe, is studying to 
be a physical therapist in Milwaukee. 

While living in Chicago, Merkow met 
Jordan (Scher) in 2010 before becom-
ing an assistant men’s golf coach at 
Marquette University for two seasons 
and eventually shifting his focus to 

medicine. 
“We were together in Chicago from 

2012 to 2014, and we were actually 

long distance in med school,” Merkow 
said.  “I went to med school in Philly at 
Jefferson Medical College.  She went to 
med school at George Washington in 
D.C., so we were long distance for four 
years and then we married after our 
first year of med school (in 2015).” 

In a former life, Merkow’s main focus 
was golf.  He helped Arrowhead High 
School win its first state title in boys golf 
in 2001.  In 2006, he was the Big Ten 
Player of the Year at Northwestern Uni-
versity. The two-time All-Big Ten per-
former continued to pursue golf  
post-college, competing internationally 
and winning two gold medals at his first 
Maccabi Games in 2008, while also 
playing on the Hooters Tour and Gate-
way Tour. 

Those were simpler times for Merkow.  
Now he stays boarded up in his Man-
hattan apartment with Jordan to stay 
safe when he isn’t working 24-hour 
shifts at a Level 1 trauma hospital in 
Queens. 

For now, he’ll continue doing the best 
he can with the hand he’s been dealt. 

“Something my wife and I said to 
each other and told friends and loved 
ones: This is not what we signed up for, 
but it’s what we’re being called to do,” 
Merkow said. 

MERKOW 
From Page 1 

The late Dr. Bill Merkow, David 

Merkow’s grandfather, became the first 

board certified general surgeon at 

Waukesha Memorial Hospital. His signa-

ture phrase was, “Carry on,” and that’s 

exactly what his family is doing in his foot-

steps. 

“This is not what we signed up for, but it’s what we’re being called to do.”  

— David Merkow 

IMPORTANT NOTE 
Events listed in this bulletin are subject to 

change as we deal with the coronavirus.  Please 
go to CEEW website, www.waukeshatemple.org, 

and watch for emails with updates and  
instructions on how to go online for services, 

classes and events. 

Bulletin Co-Editor Joe Dailey writes:  “In response 
 to widespread misinformation about COVID-19, Dr.  
Michael Cummens, M.D., and Dr. Joe Dailey, Ph.D.,  

have assembled a series of well vetted facts to help as 
CEEW goes forward.”  Find them at:  

https://waukeshatemple.org/vetted-facts-about-covid-19/.     
Joe Dailey 

Mike Cummens 
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LET CANTOR MARTIN, CARING COMMITTEE KNOW:  Do you know a Temple 

member who is ill or in need of spiritual support of any kind (i.e. loss of job, divorce, difficult 

life transitions, etc.)?  Contact Cantor Martin at spiritualleader@waukeshatemple.org, or 608-

698-4363, or contact Caring Committee Chair Marsha Fensin at mfsings@wi.rr.com. 

I  know many of you are 
curious and/or appre-

hensive about what we will 
do for the High Holidays.  

I have had many discus-
sions with doctors and medi-
cal experts.  I have read 
many articles about COVID-
19 and the related risks and 
concerns.  I have been in 
weekly or bi-weekly conver-
sations with my rabbi and 
cantor colleagues.  I have 
had many conversations with 
our Temple leaders, and I 
have been starting conversa-
tions with our ritual commit-
tee.  They and the CEEW 
Board of Trustees will be 
helping a great deal in the 
decisions we make.   

I want to assure you that 
we will do our very best to 
make these holidays mean-
ingful and joyous, no matter 
where or how we do them.   

That is why we have sent a 
survey to ask what you want 
to see and/or hear for the 
High Holidays, and what 
things make these services 
meaningful and special to 
you.  Please fill out the sur-
vey and return by July 2

nd
. 

We will do our best to in-
clude as many of those ideas 
as possible.  Information 
comes out daily about the 
rise or fall in cases, about 
ways to protect ourselves 
and about possible immun-
izations. 

We need to take things one 
day at a time.   

Even when we eventually 
have some people in the 
sanctuary, we will most cer-
tainly make the service avail-

able via Zoom at the same 
time.  No one should feel as 
if they cannot be at High Hol-
iday services because of 
their concern about contract-
ing COVID-19.   

In order to have services in 
Temple, we have many 
things to consider.  Among 
the most difficult of those 
things is that any singing, 
either from the bimah or from 
the sanctuary seats, is very 
dangerous because the force 
of air would make corona-
virus particles travel much 
farther than six feet.   

Also, experts say that being 
near each other for longer 
periods of time greatly in-
creases the risk of contract-
ing COVID-19.  That’s why 
experts say sitting in restau-
rants or places of worship is 
more dangerous than going 
to a grocery store, which is 
larger and where you are in 
and out fairly quickly.     

In taking all this into con-
sideration, I am mindful of 
the highest law in Judaism, 
which is Pikuach Nefesh or 
the preservation of life.   

Jewish teachings tell us to 
respect human life.  Every 
human being is an entire 
world.  To save a life is to save 
the entire world.  To destroy a 
life is to destroy an entire 
world.  To help others live is a 
corollary of this principle.   

These are the ideals we 
will keep in mind when mak-
ing our decisions regarding 
the High Holidays.  Every 
one of your lives is precious 
to us, and we want to ensure 
your safety.   

If we feel it is not safe to 
have services in the Temple, 
we will act accordingly.  If we 
feel we should limit the num-
ber of people coming to 
Temple — if we need to 
make sure they are far apart 
and wearing masks — we 

will make those decisions 
based on the facts that we 
know at the time. 

Eventually, we will most 
likely shorten the services, 
both to lessen the time you 
have to stare at a screen if 
you are on Zoom, or to avoid 
having us in the same room 
for long periods of time.  

IF we allow some people 
to come into the Temple, we 
will take stringent precau-
tions.   

Whether the services are in 
Temple or by Zoom, I will be 
on the bimah to give you the 
feeling that you are also 
there.   

We can look at this as an 
opportunity to be creative 
and to make these holidays 
special in a way we never 
have before.   

You can make yourself a 
sanctuary in your home by 
creating a holy space.  I will 
help you create that space.  

Please continue reading 

Marsha Fensin photo 

Cantor Martin helped organize the Metropolitan Council of Reform Congregations annual ser-

vice via Zoom on June 5th.  She and other cantors and cantorial soloists supplied the music.  

Clockwise, from top left: Cantor David Barash of Emanu-El B’nei Jeshurun, Cantor Karen 

Berman of Congregation Shalom, Cantor Martin, Cantor Richard Newman of Congrega-

tion Sinai and Nancy Gorens-Edelman, cantorial soloist at Beth Hillel in Kenosha. 

Survey sent  
to congregants 

An early look at High Holidays 
By CANTOR DEBORAH MARTIN 
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D 
uring these times of great 
change because of COVID- 
19, and turmoil over racial 

injustice, we need to take a step back, 
breathe and just take things one day at 
a time.   

As someone in my Midrash class re-
minded me, we are in the middle of an 
era when “history is being made.”   We, 
our children, grandchildren and great-
grandchildren will look back and won-
der how we lived through it and what 
we learned from the experience.  

The great spiritual leaders and medi-
tation experts tell us it is important to 
live in the moment.  Don’t waste time in 
the past.  It’s over, and we can’t 
change it.  Don’t waste time thinking 
only about the future.  (Yes, I know we 
need to make plans and goals, but 
things can change at any moment, as 
we have certainly learned.)   

Make sure you live in the moment.  
Take the time to savor what you have, 
and what you can do in the here and 
now.  Really spend time with loved 
ones, and give them your attention (not 
while on the computer or phone doing 
other work).  Take time to go outside 
and enjoy and revel in the nature 
around you, even if you have to wear a 
mask. 

A clergy friend gave me these seven 
strategies for coping with change by 
Reverend Holly Whitcomb, an au-
thor, spiritual director and retreat lead-
er.  I find them very helpful, especially 
at this time.  

1. Accept a new normal:  We have 
been dealing with COVID-19 for about 
three months now, and there have 
been up and down changes since the 
start.  What does this change in our 
life mean to you right now?  What 
support do you need?  How can you 
use this time as a time of personal 
growth? 

2. Strengthen what remains:  As 
you are experiencing change in your 
life right now, what wisdom is there 
here for you?  At the present time, how 

will you strengthen what remains?  To 
strengthen what remains also requires 
that we accept our limitations.  What 
insights are you receiving from accept-
ing your limitations? 

3. Practice equanimity:  Equanimi-
ty means “even mind” or “equal feel-
ings.”  Sharon Salzberg, a central fig-
ure in the field of meditation, says, 
“Equanimity is a spacious stillness of 
the mind, a radiant calm that allows us 
to be present fully with all the different 
changing experiences that constitute 
… our lives.”  How might practicing 
equanimity help you right now?  

4. Trust yourself:  In any period of 
change, it helps to trust yourself.  What 
have you survived, and what confi-
dence do you bring from having coped 
with change in the past?   

5. Surrender worry:  Mark Twain 
said, “I have been through some terri-
ble things in my life, some of which 
actually happened.”  In any period of 
change, it helps to surrender worry.  
What are you most worried about right 
now?   What could you do to surrender 

this worry today?  What do you need 
from God?  

6. Trust God:  In any period of 
change, it helps to trust God.  How has 
God been present to you in the past?   
What graces have you received? 

7. Honor the pause:  In any period 
of change, it helps to honor “the 
pause.”  The spiritual director said, 
“Rest, wait, see what God will do.”  Are 
you stopping?  What helps you to gain 
perspective? 

A lot of her ideas express staying in 
the moment and taking things one day 
at a time.  

I pray daily for your good health and 
safety.  As always, feel free to call me 
if you are having any difficulties or just 
need to talk.  Please let me know if 
you or a family member are ill or have 
other needs.   

Stay positive and happy and know 
that you are part of our Temple family, 
which means we will be there for each 
other in times of happiness, sadness 
and stress.  

L’chaim!  

CANTOR DEBORAH MARTIN 

From the Spiritual Leader’s Desk 

ADULT B’NAI MITZVAH POSTPONED:  The Adult B’nai Mitzvah, which was sched-

uled for Aug. 29th, has been postponed.  The service was to include the six members of Cantor 

Martin’s Adult Hebrew class, which meets Saturday mornings. They are Joe Dailey, Marcy 

Hotz, Elizabeth Lamb, Adrian Richfield, Laurie Schwartz and Denise Stodola, 

One day at a time — our principles will guide us 

Marsha Fensin photo 

Cantor Martin sings during Lia Ecker’s virtual Bat Mitzvah on June 6th. 
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FIRST PERSON:  PATI ALLEN-BRICKMAN 

By PATI ALLEN-BRICKMAN 
 
What a pleasure it is to be part of 

CEEW again.   
Although I was born in Milwaukee, I 

spent much of my childhood in Ohio.  In 
my freshman year at Ohio State Univer-
sity, the family returned to Wisconsin 
and I completed my Bachelor of Arts 
degree at the University of Wisconsin-
Madison.  

I went on to earn a Master of Arts in 
psychology from the University of West 
Florida, and a Master of Science in 
speech pathology and audiology from 
UW-Milwaukee.   

Over 31 years I’ve had the pleasure 
and privilege of working with adults and 
elders who have experienced neurologi-
cal injuries and diseases and their fami-
lies.  I am now semi-retired and once the 
pandemic is over, I will likely return to my 
occasional on-call therapy duties for Pro-
Health Home Care in Waukesha.   

At the age of 55, I decided to move to 
Great Britain just for the adventure.  I 
was only planning to stay for a year, but 
after the first month I met a lovely man 
who I eventually married and settled 
down.  I became a British citizen, and for 
13 years proudly worked for the National 
Health Service in West London.  

My husband and I travelled widely in 
Europe and beyond until he passed 
away in 2014.  In 2017 I repatriated to 
the U.S. to be close to my family and 
indulge some grandchildren up close 
and personally. 

My daughter Sarah is a bone marrow 
transplant nurse at Froedtert Hospital in 
Wauwatosa and is married to another 
Froedtert transplant nurse.  They have 
generously provided me with four grand-
children, the youngest born in May.   

My son Micah, who is a chef and gen-
eral manager, was planning on a June 
2020 wedding, but the pandemic decid-
ed otherwise.  So the joy is rescheduled 
for June 2021.   

I am an avid science fiction fan and 
audio book listener.  I’m currently on 
Book 4 of The Expanse series by James 

Corey, which, incidentally, is about a 
galaxy-wide pandemic of sorts.  Puts 
things into perspective.  I also enjoy 
reading science and religion in almost 
any combination.   

I have been taking weekly Spanish 
classes for years and have achieved 
approximately the high intermediate lev-
el.   

I am a weekly volunteer English as a 
Second Language (ESL) teacher with 
Literacy Services of Wisconsin and cur-
rently tutor a student from China.   

For physical activity I have revived my 
figure skating passion from childhood 
and, until the quarantine, I was on the 
ice (mostly vertical) three times a week 
with a lovely and supportive group of like
-minded senior skaters.  

Finally, I am an active member of the 
Elmbrook Rotary Club and with them have 
made several trips to Antiqua, Guatemala 
to build houses with Common Hope, a 
non-government organization (NGO) sup-

porting education and health for rural stu-
dents and their families.  

I was a member of CEEW back in the 
early 2000s and briefly served on the 
board with Marcy Hotz.  In England I was 
a member of a synagogue actively par-
ticipating in Hebrew and other adult edu-
cation classes.  I even served as the 
“Kiddush Lady” for more than two years.   

When I returned to the U.S., I was very 
busy reestablishing myself but more and 
more I felt the vacancy of Jewish fellow-
ship and community.   

Then suddenly I bumped into Marcy at 
a community meeting and she invited me 
to come see what’s new at CEEW.  At 
the next Shabbat service I was instantly 
hooked by the music and the friendliness 
of so many lovely people.   

At last my inner Jew feels a renewed 
sense of connection, comfort and very 
much at home.   

Thank you all for welcoming me so 
warmly.   

Returning member spends life helping people 

She’s an avid  
science fiction fan 

Submitted photo 

Pati Allen-Brickman has traveled the world, including to Guatamala where she helped 

build houses and support education and health for rural students and their families. 

JEWISH TRIVIA:  Our Adult Education Committee’s Jewish Trivia Night has been post-

poned, but here is a practice question:  What percentage of Nobel Prize winners are Jewish?  

Answer on Page 12. 
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MIDRASH CLASS OFFERED:  All adults are welcome to join in the weekly Midrash 

class.  It runs from 10:30 a.m. to noon most Wednesdays.  Contact Cantor Martin for more 

information.  For now, classes are being held via Zoom. 

By JOE DAILEY 
Bulletin Co-Editor 

 

By unanimous consent, the voting 
members of Congregation Emanu-El 
of Waukesha approved the slate of 
officers as presented at the June 7

th
 

Annual Meeting. 
Laurie Schwartz will serve a two-

year term as president;  Mark Levy will 
serve a one-year term as vice presi-
dent; Alan Meyers will serve a one-
year term as treasurer; Denise Stodola 
will serve a one-year term as secre-
tary; Bernie Sandler and Mari-Claire 
Zimmerman will each serve two-year 
terms as trustees.   

Doug Anson and Elizabeth Hamlin 
will each serve out the remaining year 
of a two-year term as trustees.  Ann 
Meyers automatically began a term 
as immediate past president. 

           

The budget for the 2020-21 fiscal 
year, as presented by the Board, 
passed unanimously. 

Treasurer Alan Meyers explained 
that he anticipates that the 2019-20 
budget will finish with a $7,800 deficit, 
but the specific end-of-year number 
can not be stated this early because of 
incomplete income and expenses.  By 
the time of the meeting — and going 
through the entire 2019-20 fiscal year 
— the accounting for our $14,000 fed-
eral loan treats it as a loan in need of 
repayment.   

If — as is anticipated — the federal 
government forgives the loan, it will 
show up as income in our 2020-21 
financial records.  “The loan does not 
show up in the income for this year nor 
in the income budget for next year,” 
Alan said.  “Assuming it is forgiven, 
this will pay this year’s deficit and help 
with next year’s deficit.”  

           

Cantor Martin said that, in these 
particularly difficult times, “we need our 
faith to hold us up … like a Jewish 

family supporting each other in times 
of need.”    

She reported on a large number of 
congregational services, observations, 
initiatives, interfaith efforts and speak-
ing engagements in the past year.  As 
we all know, our doors have been 
closed since shortly after Purim.  We 
have been able to maintain a close 
community via Zoom services and 
meetings, she reported.  The necessity 
of using Zoom has kept things even 
busier than usual, she said. 

           

President Laurie Schwartz reported 
that members of the CEEW leadership 
were “pleasantly surprised by the num-
bers of members who are attending 
our online programs.  In many ways … 
it has made our community stronger.”   

We will continue to work with inter-
faith groups “to find common ground in 
various tikkun olam projects.”   

CEEW’s leadership will learn from 
and consult with other Wisconsin Jew-
ish groups to identify best practices 
with regard to the pandemic.  

           

Vice President Mark Levy reported 
briefly on the current status of the Spir-
itual Leader Search Committee.   

Cantor Martin plans to retire as of 
July 1, 2021.  There is still room for 

more volunteers on the committee.  Its 
activity should pick up soon.   

Mark anticipates that the committee 
will work closely with the Central Con-
ference of American Rabbis (CCAR)  
and the American Conference of Can-
tors (ACC).  

           

Our religious school teachers are 
Aviva Bergtrom, K through 2

nd
 

grades; Sarah Berry, 3
rd

 and 4
th
 

grades; and Marie Loeffler, 5
th
 through 

7
th
 grades.   

Education Director Carrie Barbakoff 
taught frequently during the year and 
taught mid-week Hebrew classes for 
beginning and intermediate students.  
Cantor Martin taught the advanced 
students.  Because of the pandemic, 
all educational programming has shift-
ed to an online experience. 

Carrie gave a PowerPoint presenta-
tion highlighting the school year. 

           

Forty members attended this year’s 
meeting virtually, compared to 31 who 
attended last year when the meeting 
was held in the social hall. 

Those attending the annual meeting 
this year were: 

Sara and Doug Anson, Carrie Bar-
bakoff, Ed Cohen, Mike and Nancy 
Cummens, Barb and Joe Dailey, 
Jennifer Ecker, Lee and Marsha 
Fensin, Elaine and Jack Goldberg, 
Elizabeth Hamlin, Marcy Hotz, Mike 
Kotkin, Elly and Nate Kraines, June 
Kulakow, Elizabeth Lamb, Alice 
Lambie, Cindy and Mark Levy, Can-
tor Martin, Ann and Alan Meyers, 
Andi Patz, Adrian Richfield, Laurie 
Schwartz, Carol O’Neil, Loren 
Schmidt, Mary and Phil Schuman, 
Peter and Arlene Shelley, Bernie 
Sandler, Sandy Villa, Beth Ann 
Waite, Barb Zacker and Mari-Claire 
Zimmerman. 

 
More Annual Meeting news 

on Page 7. 

Slate of officers, budget pass unanimously 

ANNUAL            MEETING 
2020 

REVIEW 

Marsha Fensin photo 

CEEW President Laurie Schwartz ran 

the annual meeting on June 7th, via Zoom. 
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NOTE FROM TREASURER: Alan Meyers asks congregants to watch for the  

membership renewal forms coming in early July.  Dues and school fees remain the same.  

Please review the form and return it so that we know if any of your contact information will 

need updating.  

 

SPIRITUAL LEADER 

Cantor Deborah Martin 
spiritualleader@waukeshatemple.org 

 

PRESIDENT 

Laurie Schwartz 

president@waukeshatemple.org 

 

EDUCATION 

DIRECTOR 

Carrie Barbakoff 

eddirector@waukeshatemple.org 

 

ADMINISTRATOR 

Jan Lowell 
administrator@waukeshatemple.org 

TEMPLE LEADERSHIP 

 

CEEW’S 2020-21 BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
(Board generally meets at 6:30 p.m.  
the second Monday of each month.) 

LAY LEADERSHIP 

MARI-CLAIRE 
ZIMMERMAN 

Trustee 
 
 

ANN MEYERS 
Immediate Past President 

 
 

SARA ANSON, 
DENISE STODOLA 
Sisterhood Co-Presidents 

 
 

ANDI PATZ, 
LOREN SCHMIDT 

Youth Education 
Committee Co-Chairs 

LAURIE SCHWARTZ 
President 

 
 

MARK LEVY 
Vice President 

 
 

ALAN MEYERS 
Treasurer 

 
 

DENISE STODOLA 
Secretary 

 
 

BERNIE SANDLER 
Trustee 

 
 

ELIZABETH HAMLIN 
Trustee 

Q.  Is having a choir for the 

High Holidays services real-
istic if the services are held 
via Zoom? 
 

A.  Cantor Martin said, “It is 

extremely expensive to do  
melding of singers into one 
song.  That’s why having a 

choir does not seem feasible. 
I am so sad about this, but 
staying safe is the most 
important thing.” 

Motion to raise 
dues rejected 

at annual  

meeting 
 

By LEE FENSIN 

Bulletin Contributor 

 

A motion to raise dues by $20 for 
families and $10 for singles to help 
reduce our deficit was rejected at the 
Annual Meeting, which was held 
June 7

th
 via Zoom. 

Past President Marcy Hotz, who 
made the motion, said, “We are run-
ning a deficit year after year. That’s 
just not right. We have to do some-
thing.” 

Several members said the timing 
wasn’t right because of the pandem-
ic, and preferred to fundraise more.  
It also was suggested that those who 
are able be asked to give the Temple 
more than their required dues.  

Former Board of  Trustees member 
Adrian Richfield said if members 
donate to Temple funds, “we can 
raise more money than we can by 
raising dues.” 

Adrian said she has confidence in 
the decisions of Temple leadership, 
especially Treasurer Alan Meyers, “to 
keep everything on track and do the 
best we can.” 

Last year, dues were raised $100 
per family membership and $50 per 
single membership. There was no 
change made last year in school tui-
tion.  

The dues remain as: single mem-
bership, $1,150; family membership, 
$2,300. 

There was discussion about raising 
religious school tuition by a small 
percentage, but after the motion to 
raise dues was rejected, a motion 
was not made concerning tuition. 

Religious school tuition remains 
$425 per student, while midweek 
Hebrew tuition remains $200 per stu-
dent. 
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ATTENTION GRADUATES (and their Moms and Dads):  We would like to wish a Mazel 

Tov in the CEEW Bulletin to our high school and college graduates.  Please include the name 

of the graduate, the school from which they are graduating, any honors bestowed and future 

plans.  Please email information to temple-news@hotmail.com. 

LIA ECKER’S VIRTUAL BAT MITZVAH 
Saturday, June 6

th
 

Lia’s excellence 
SHINES A LIGHT 

on our 
congregation 

Adrian Richfield photo 

Jennifer Ecker presents a tallit to her daughter. 

Marie Loeffler photos 

Jennifer (above) and Wes (below) Ecker impart their  

parental wisdom on daughter Lia. 

Jennifer Ecker photo 

Lia Ecker was a good role model for brothers Rylan 

(middle) and Torin. 

Marsha Fensin photo 

Lia Ecker helps lead the Havdalah service. 



Page 9  

 

NEXT BULLETIN:  The next CEEW bulletin will arrive in your inbox around Sept. 1st.  The 

content deadline for the September edition is Aug. 10th. 

COMING SOON VIA ZOOM 

Sisterhood program on July 1st to feature 
community shaliach 
Uria Roth, the Milwaukee area 

shaliach for 2020-21, will speak at a virtu-
al Sisterhood program at 7 p.m. Wednes-
day, July 1st.   
Every three years, the Milwaukee  

Jewish Federation brings a new shaliach 
(cultural emissary) to live and work 
in the community.  
The topic of his talk will be, “What Israe-

lis really think of American Jews.”  
Please RSVP to Sandy Villa at  

sandravilla724@gmail.com if you will be 
attending, or with any questions.  You will be sent a Zoom access link to 
enter this event. 

Karen Levy and 
Peter Lee will help 
Cantor Martin lead 
the 7 p.m. Shabbat 
service on July 3rd, 
celebrating Fourth of 
July.   
“We will be incorpo-

rating American 
songs to express our 
prayers and Jewish 
worship and national 
pride,” Cantor Martin 
said. 

Couple to help with July 3rd service 

mailto:sandravilla724@gmail.com
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OUR WEBSITE:  Check out our creative website developed by Mark Levy at 

www.waukeshatemple.org. 

 

Todah Rabbah 
Many Thanks to . . . 

Marsha Fensin photo 

Education Director Carrie Barbakoff gave a PowerPoint presentation 

at the Annual Meeting,  highlighting the school year.  “Carrie, your pro-

fessionalism is evident in this wonderful presentation,” CEEW Past Presi-

dent Ann Meyers said.  Youth Education Committee Co-Chair Andi 

Patz added, “Carrie is one of the best things to happen to CEEW.”  

 All those who made a our lox and bagel-less Zoom Annual Meet-
ing possible, especially vice president Mark Levy for all his tech 
work and Laurie Schwartz for running an efficient meeting and for 
crowning Mark “vice president for life.” (VP because he says three 
terms as president is enough.). Special thanks to treasurer Alan 
Meyers, whose tables and graphics made the budget easy to 
understand, and to Carol O’Neil, who filled in as secretary. 

 Ann Meyers, for five devoted years as CEEW president. “Ann, 

we love you more than we could ever say,” remarked Youth Edu-
cation Committee Co-Chair Andi Patz at the annual meeting. 
“Thank you for everything.” 

 Mike Cummens, who gave the d’var Torah at the May 22
nd

 virtu-
al Shabbat service.  

 Ann Meyers and Marie Loeffler, for leading the Shabbat ser-

vice on June 26
th
 as Cantor Martin was on vacation. 

2020 

NOAH SULMAN 
Son of Aaron and Cecille Sulman 

Nov. 14th, 10:30 a.m. 
 

2021 

MOLLY SCHMIDT 
Daughter of Loren and Mark Schmidt 

May 8th, 10:30 a.m. 

B’NAI MITZVAH 
Upco ming at  CE EW  

Current events  

forum being  

offered  

via Zoom 
 

By MARCY HOTZ 
 

Are you concerned with what’s going on 
around you day-to-day?  Do you want to share 
your ideas with others?  Join congregants Pati 
Allen-Brickman and Marcy Hotz for a new 
weekly 90-minute forum where you can share 
your thoughts and hear what others are think-
ing.   

Jewish values, history and perspective will 
be brought to each of the discussions, which 
are open to all CEEW members.    

Contact Pati at pati.brickman@gmail.com for 
a Zoom link and if you need help with Zoom. 

Upcoming discussions are: 
 

 July 7th:  Effecting Change: How to Speak 
Out and Reach Out.  Making change 
through letters to newspaper editors and 
contacting elected officials.  How to use 
ResistBot. (Leader: Marcy Hotz) 

 

 July 14th:  Global Pandemic:  What’s 
Next?  How will our experience of quaran-
tine change how we live from now on? 
(Leader: Pati Allen-Brickman) 

 

 July 21st: The Voting Dilemma: Elections 
in Times of Global Pandemic.  Mail-in vot-
ing and barriers to It.  What went wrong in 
Wisconsin and Georgia?  (Leader: Marcy 
Hotz) 

mailto:pati.brickman@gmail.com
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O 
ver the past few months, the 
CEEW Sisterhood board has 
been deciding the fate of the 

group’s Annual Meeting.   
At the last board meeting, it was decid-

ed that an in-person meeting is not pos-
sible, so we are moving the business 
meeting to Zoom.   

The programming (and food) will have 
to wait for another day.  

All current CEEW Sisterhood members 
will receive the materials for the Annual 
Meeting along with a Zoom invitation for 
July 12th at 10 a.m. Look in your email 
box for this information around July 1st.  

If you are not currently a CEEW Sister-
hood member, but are interested in at-
tending, please contact Cindy Levy 
ceew_sisterhood@yahoo.com.  

 

—  Cindy Levy 
 

Dues schedule extended 
Because of the uncertainties of the 

times, we are extending the present 

dues schedule, and paid up members 
will be considered current members until 
such time as we can resume our regular 
activities and programming.   

However, if you should choose to 

renew your CEEW Sisterhood mem-
bership or become a new member at 
this time, please make a pledge 
through Cindy Levy at 
ceew_sisterhood@yahoo.com.   

We will be collecting dues/contributions 
when the Synagogue re-opens.  

 
—  Marsha Fensin 

We must wait  
for Heritage Dinner 

I am thankful for sunshine and nice 
weather.  It’s time to break out the sun 
hats and sunscreen; it’s finally summer!  

I wish I could have reported on another 
successful Heritage Dinner.  I had hoped 
to tell you about the amazing programs 
we had planned and executed.   

I can tell you we are putting our crea-
tive forces to work and looking to our 
Women of Reform Judaism (WRJ) lead-
ers to help us create digital programs 
and connect us while we are still at a 
distance.   

We will let you know through email and 
weekly blasts about any programming 
opportunities we have.  

If you have any ideas of Zoom pro-
grams, please let us know.  

We will see you on Zoom for the Sister-
hood Annual Meeting, and hopefully in 
person soon.  

—  Sara Anson 

 

 

CO-PRESIDENTS 
 

DENISE STODOLA 
and 

SARA ANSON 

SISTERHOOD 

CONTACT ADMINISTRATOR ON RECENT DEATHS:  Contact Administrator  

Jan Lowell prior to a service to add a name of a relative or friend to the recent list of those 

who have died. 

Sisterhood Annual Meeting to be held July 12th  

IN MEMORY OF 

Arthur Pass and Allen Marks 

Donation from Mark and Sally 

Pass 

Marcy Rudoy (mother of 

Marcy Hotz) 

Donations from Sandy Villa, 

Laurie Schwartz, Alice Lambie, 

Mark and Cindy Levy, Marcy and 

James Hotz, Alan and Ann 

Meyers 

Todd Patz and Suzanne 

Goldstein 

Donation from Alan and Ann 

Meyers 

Dr. Howard Reinherz 

Donation from Barb Mulhern, for 

Mensch Fund 

GENERAL FUND 

Donation from Eliot Weiman: 

“Thank you for permitting us to 

join in your virtual service.” 

Recent donations are listed in the 

CEEW bulletin every month.   

If you do not want your name  

to appear, please indicate that 

with your contribution. 

IN APPRECIATION 
May donations, submitted by CEEW Treasurer Alan Meyers 

JULY PICNIC SHABBAT CANCELLED  
BECAUSE OF PANDEMIC 

The July Picnic Shabbat, scheduled for  July 10
th
 at Horeb Park, 

has been cancelled because of the pandemic.  
The August Picnic Shabbat is still on for now. 

Temple  
History 

 

From the June 14,1955 edition of the 
Waukesha Daily Freeman: 

  

Temple Emanu El  
Names Officers  

 

Temple Emanu El held an installation of 
officers on Sunday, June 12, at the Temple, 
700 Arcadian Ave 

Temple officers installed were Morris 
Orum, Pewaukee, pres.; Dr. Aaron Sweed, 
first vice pres.; Sy Zeiger, second vice pres.; 
Mrs. E. L. Jacobs, Hartland, treas.; trustees, 
Mrs. H. Israel, and Mrs. William Baxter, 
Pewaukee.  

Refreshments were served following the 
installation.  

 
The state convention of the Wisconsin 

chapters of the PEO Sisterhood is being 
held in Rhinelander June 14-16.  

Mrs. John L. Morris, Mrs. Richard Wright, 
Mrs. Lloyd Bower and Mrs. G. W. Thompson 
are the convention delegates from the two 
Waukesha chapters.  
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JEWISH TRIVIA ANSWER (from Page 5):   Twenty percent of all Nobel Prize winners are 

Jews, although the Jewish population comprises less than 0.2 percent of the world population. 

Jews have been recipients of all six awards. 

MAZEL TOV to ... 
ANNIVERSARIES 

 Joe and Barb Dailey, who will celebrate 
their 54

th
 wedding anniversary July 2

nd
. 

 Jack and Elaine Goldberg, who cele-
brate their 52

nd
 anniversary Aug. 25

th
.   

 Ilene and Patrick Jauquet, who will cel-
ebrate an anniversary on July 3

rd
. 

 Ellyn Lem and Trevor Huskey, who cel-
ebrate their 25

th
 anniversary on Aug. 6

th
. 

 Tracey and Larry Kraines, who will cel-
ebrate their 34

th 
wedding anniversary on 

Aug. 31
st
.  Larry is the son of Nate and 

Elly Kraines. 

 Bill and Jan Lowell, who celebrate their 
38

th
 anniversary on July 25

th
.   

 Steve and Ann Merkow, who celebrate 
their 42

nd 
anniversary on July 2

nd
.  

 Jonathan and Nicole Ogden, who will celebrate their 
10

th
 wedding anniversary on July 3

rd
. 

 Mike and Anita Ward, whose 32
nd 

wedding anniversary 

is July 2
nd

. 

BIRTHDAYS 

 Evelyn Anson, daughter of Doug and Sara Anson, who 
becomes 3 years old on Aug. 9th. 

 Carrie Barbakoff, who will celebrate a birthday on 
Aug. 12th. 

 Mike Cummens, who celebrates a birthday 
on Aug. 7th. 

 Barb Dailey, who celebrates a birthday on 
July 22nd. 

 Lee Fensin, who becomes a year older on 
Aug. 3rd. 

 Ardis Gacek, whose birthday will be cele-
brated on July 29th 

 Elaine Goldberg, who celebrates a birthday 
on Aug. 23rd. 

 Ari Goodman Botbol, daughter of Kelly and 
Sheila Goodman, who celebrates a birthday on 
July 9th. 

 Deb Hacker, who celebrates a birthday on 
July 5th. 

 Zack Jauquet, son of Ilene and Patrick Jau-
quet, who celebrates his 17th birthday on July 2nd. 

 June Kulakow, who celebrates a birthday on 
July 24th. 

 Elizabeth Lamb, who celebrated a birthday 
on June 26th. 

 Peter Lee, who celebrates a birthday on July 
17th. 

 Sharon Levy, the daughter of Mark and 
Cindy Levy, who celebrates her 24th birthday 
on Aug. 21st. 

 Bill and Jan Lowell, who will celebrate 
upcoming birthdays — Jan on July 10th and 
Bill on Aug. 17th. 

 Ann Meyers, who will celebrate a birth-
day on July 15th. 

 Steve Merkow, who celebrates his birthday on Aug. 
18th. 

 Taylor Ogden, daughter of Jonathan and Nicole Og-
den, who turns 7 on July 27th. 

 Adrian Richfield, who celebrates a birthday on July 
8th. 

 Phil Schuman, who celebrates a birthday on Aug. 18th. 

 Denise Stodola, who will celebrate a birthday on  
Aug. 26th. 

 Sandy Villa, who has a birthday coming up on July 24th. 

EDUCATION 

 Natalie Hirsch, daugh-
ter of John Hirsch and 
Tracey Buckner, has 
made the University of 
Wisconsin-Whitewater 
Dean’s List for the 2020 
Spring semester. Natalie 
was among the students 
with a grade-point aver-
age of 3.4 or above in 
the Spring semester.  
“Dean’s List honorees 
have shown an out-
standing dedication to 
their academic pursuits -

 from their work in the 
classroom to notable 
projects in our research 
laboratories and out in 
the field,” said interim 
Provost Greg Cook.  

Share with the congregation your family simchas. 

Send information to: temple-news@hotmail.com. 
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“COFFEE WITH CANTOR” CONTINUES:  Cantor Martin is offering “Coffee with the 

Cantor” via Zoom on Mondays from 10-11 a.m.  We will be able to talk about our concerns 

about the coronavirus and find out how we can help each other.  Cantor Martin will give some 

helpful hints of how to get by using Jewish knowledge and humor.   

J 
uly and August are great 
months to live in Wisconsin.  
It is warm, sunny and there are 

lakes, streams, forests and many natu-
ral wonders that are still here despite 
the pandemic or the unrest among us 
in our society.  

Usually outdoor festivals are availa-
ble as well.  Wisconsin is a home away 
from home for many people at over-
night camps.  People travel from literal-
ly all over the world for a few months.  

But Summer 2020 is looking very 
different for most people here in our 
congregation. 

Overnight camp is the source of an 
incredible amount of informal educa-
tion for both the camper (and staff) and 
the family of that camper.  Because 
camps have been canceled this sum-
mer, this social, emotional, spiritual 
opportunity will be missing.  

I hope to work with the many over-
night camps to provide opportunities 
for our congregation to benefit from the 
knowledge of these organizations.  
Keep your eyes out for links to oppor-
tunities as they occur, coming to you 
via your email inbox, Facebook or text 
message. 

Summer camp is normally a time of 
no electronic devices, no screens and 
no virtual communication.  

At overnight camp kids usually write 
handwritten letters between them-
selves and their parents, friends or 
other family.  This summer there is no 
one telling our children to write hand-
written letters, telling our parents and 
families to tell their kids to put away 
electronic devices and go play sports, 
go swimming, build campfires, go wa-
ter skiing or horseback riding, have a 
sing-along or participate in team-
building activities and do all of the oth-
er things that might happen at over-
night camp. 

Our kids who attend OSRUI (the Re-
form movement’s Wisconsin based 
overnight camp) or the Milwaukee 
JCC’s Camp Interlaken would be im-
mersed in Friday night and Saturday 
morning Sabbath experiences.  They 
would have Hebrew and Israeli culture 
around them and used in the daily lan-
guage of the staff. 

Our kids will be missing these Jewish
-related activities this summer.  These 
are all challenges.  While we can have 
Zoom Friday night services or Zoom 
havdalah, they are not the same as 

being in person with your friends, sit-
ting or standing outside away from par-
ents and the daily stresses of living at 
home with your siblings and parents.  

This coming school year I hope to be 
able to provide the best possible Juda-
ic and Hebrew education for our stu-
dents and their families, whether it is in 
person, on Zoom or a hybrid of the two 
depending on what provides the safest 
level of risk to everyone involved.  

I invite parents, kids and congregants 
to share with me what they have 
learned from being at home on a Fri-
day night logging onto Zoom for ser-
vices, or logging into Zoom religious or 
Hebrew school classes, engaging in a 
Zoom art project or a Zoom holiday 
program.  

Or perhaps not logging into some-
thing provided by CEEW and engaging 
in something Jewish as a family or in-
dividually.  

I hope everyone is able to find the 
good in themselves and those around 
them and use that good to motivate 
themselves or someone around them 
to do something positive this summer. 

CARRIE BARBAKOFF 

From the Education Director’s Desk 

 

The artwork of Torin Ecker, Rylan 

Ecker, Lia Ecker, Taylor Ogden, 

Ava Koszarek and Cooper  

Koszarek was displayed during our 

Zoom Shavuot celebration  

on May 29th. 

At right: Molly Schmidt 

Kids will be missing a lot 
without OSRUI and Interlaken 

Shavuot  
at CEEW 

 

Photos by Marsha Fensin 
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NO TEMPLE BASEBALL OUTING IN 2020:  The Temple’s annual trip to Miller 

Park to watch the Brewers play is off for this year, organizer Elly Kraines said sadly.  There 

have been no Major League Baseball games played this year because of the coronavirus. 

 

Richard Bergman: Sunday, July 5; Tammuz 13 
Father of Cindy (Mark) Levy) 
 
Lucille Borenstein: Friday, July 10; Tammuz 18 
Aunt of Ann (Alan) Meyers 
 
Beral Cohodes: Tuesday, July 14; Tammuz 22 
Father of Marshall Cohodes 
 
William Cummens: Wednesday, July 29; Av 8 
Father of Dr. Michael (Nancy) Cummens 
 
Sara Edelstein: Monday, July 13; Tammuz 21 
Observed by the congregation 
 
Edward Frisch: Friday, August 2; Av 1  
Observed by the congregation 
 
Simon Gelbart: Tuesday, July 21 
Father of Marsha (Lee) Fensin 
 
Cyril Gross: Tuesday, July 14 
Brother of Gloria Meyers 
Uncle of Alan (Ann) Meyers 
 
Harriette Hirsch: Tuesday, July 14 
Mother of John Hirsch 
 
Teddy Kassner: Tuesday, July 7; Tammuz 15 
Mother of Pam (Bill Ochowicz) Kassner 

 
Sima Kotkin: Saturday, July 18; Tammuz 26  
Mother of Michael (Peggy) Kotkin 
 
Harold Kulakow: Sunday, July 5; Tammuz 13 
Brother-in-law of June Kulakow 
 
Max Levin: Sunday, July 26; Av 5 
Uncle of Mark (Cindy) Levy 
 
Maxine Lowell: Tuesday, July 9 
Mother of Bill (Jan) Lowell 
 
Dorothea Mack: Sunday, July 26; Av 5  
Observed by the congregation 
 
Hazel Martin: Friday, July 3; Tammuz 11 
Mother of Cantor Deborah Martin 
 
Pamela Musickant: Friday, July 10 
Observed by the congregation 
 
Charlotte Schuman: Monday, July 13; Tammuz 21  
Mother of Philip (Mary) Schuman 
 
Sarah Zeitlin: Sunday, July 5; Tammuz 13 
Aunt of Ann (Alan) Meyers 

May Their Memories Be for a Blessing 

YAHRZEITEN 
Tammuz / Av (July) 

PLEASE NOTE: Some of the listings don’t 

have a Hebrew date; that is because we have 

been changing the database and offering 

English / Gregorian dates to those who prefer 

them.  In such cases, only the English / 

Gregorian dates will be listed.  

JULY 3 
7 p.m.:  Led by Cantor Martin, Online 
with Karen Levy and Peter Lee help-
ing to incorporate American songs  
to express our prayers and Jewish 
worship and national pride 

 
JULY 10 

 7 p.m.: Led by Cantor Martin 
 

 

JULY 17 
 7 p.m.: Led by Cantor Martin 

JULY 24 
 7 p.m.:  Led by Cantor Martin 
 

JULY 31 
 7 p.m.:  Led by Cantor Martin  

These services will be online only.  See Tem-
ple website for updates and instructions on 
how view ithem online. 

JULY  

SHABBAT SERVICES 
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Hank Allen: Wednesday, August 12 
Father of Patricia Allen Brickman 
 

Lily Brill: Sunday, August 30; Elul 10 
Observed by the congregation 
 

Robert Figatner: Saturday, August 29 
Grandfather or Ardis Gacek 
 

Ruth Gelbart: Sunday, August 30 
Mother of Marsha (Lee) Fensin 
 

Samuel Gottlieb: Monday, August 3; Av 13  
Grandfather of Cindy (Mark) Levy 
 

Stanley Levin: Monday, August 3 
Uncle of Mark (Cindy) Levy 
 

Jonathan Lorber: Sunday, August 9 
Observed by the congregation 
 

Mildred Lustig: Thursday, August 20 
Grandmother of Jan (Bill) Lowell 
 

Hyman Merkow: Sunday, August 23;  Elul 3 
Grandfather of Steve (Ann) Merkow 

Riva Merkow: Thursday, August 27; Elul 7 
Mother of Steve (Ann) Merkow 
 

Florence Adashek Parks: Tuesday, August 11; Av 21  
Great-Aunt of Steve (Ann) Merkow 
 

Max Rich: Sunday, August 9; Av 19 
Grandfather of Ann (Alan) Meyers 
 

David Schuman: Tuesday, August 4; Av 14 
Father of Philip (Mary) Schuman 
 

Jessie Steinberg:  Monday, August 31; Elul 11 
Grandmother of Rick (Mary) Steinberg 
 

Joseph Steinberg:  Monday, August 24; Elul 4 
Grandfather of Rick (Mary) Steinberg 
 

Rosetta Sweed: Monday, August 17 
Mother of Laurie Schwartz 
 

Bertram Weiss: Monday, August 17; Av 27  
Father of Ed (NolaJoy) Weiss 

May Their Memories Be for a Blessing 

YAHRZEITEN 
Av / Elul (August) 

PLEASE NOTE: Some of the listings don’t 

have a Hebrew date; that is because we have 

been changing the database and offering 

English / Gregorian dates to those who prefer 

them.  In such cases, only the English / 

Gregorian dates will be listed.  

AUGUST 7 
 7 p.m.:  Led by Cantor Martin 

AUGUST 14 
 6 p.m.: Picnic Shabbat, Horeb Park 
 7 p.m.: Led by Cantor Martin 
 

AUGUST 21 
 7 p.m.: Led by Cantor Martin 
 

AUGUST 28 
 7 p.m.:  Led by Cantor Martin 

These services will be online only.  See Temple website  
for updates and instructions on how view ithem online. 

AUGUST  

SHABBAT SERVICES 

ADVERTISEMENT 
FOR SALE; 2015 Subaru Impreza, 26,294 miles, dark red, black cloth 

heated seats, 4-door hatchback (small wagon), all-wheel drive, 4-cylinder 
automatic transmission, new battery, 30 mpg 
Asking $14,600.  Call Phil Schuman, 262-367-6719. 

MEMBER DUES RELIEF AVAILABLE:  Members having trouble paying the rest of 

their 2019-20 dues or considering dropping their memberships because of job loss or future 

uncertainty are encouraged to contact our treasurer, Alan Meyers, to make confidential  

arrangements. 
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B’NAI MITZVAH COORDINATOR SOUGHT:  Cantor Martin is looking for  

someone to help our B’nai Mitzvah families so they have someone they can contact for the 

logistics of the service:  1. how to get the key;  2. whom to call if they need to open the  

sanctuary wall;  3. whom to contact about doing an oneg or doing a reception at CEEW.   

Over the past several weeks, we 
have been confronted yet again by the 
ugly reality of racism in this country. 
The deaths of George Floyd, Breonna 
Taylor, Ahmaud Arbery, and Rayshard 
Brooks are only the latest in a long 
litany of black and brown lives cut 
short by acts of violence and terror. As 
religious leaders of the Brookfield-
Elm Grove Interfaith Network 
(BEGIN), we denounce the evil of 
racism, and we stand in solidarity 
with our congregants and neigh-
bors of color. 

Many of us serve in predominantly 
white communities, and we recognize 
and confess the ways those of us who 
are white are complicit in perpetuating 
systems of racism that deny the inher-
ent sacred worth and dignity of our 
siblings of color. As leaders of diverse 
faith traditions, we grieve and la-

ment this reality, and we are com-
mitted to working in and with our 
local communities to dismantle op-
pressive systems through prayer 
and action: 

 
1. PRAYER: We pray for the families 

of all black and brown persons who 
have been killed by police. We pray for 
the protesters on the ground in cities 
across the country whocontinue to 
demonstrate in order to publicly de-
nounce injustice. We pray for the safe-
ty and wisdom of public officials and 
law enforcement officers that they 
might strive to dismantle oppressive 
systems and to work for justice for all 
whom they serve. 

 
2. ACTION: For those who have the 

means, we encourage donations to the 
work and care of protestors and activ-

ists on the ground in Minneapolis, Mil-
waukee, and other places. 

Local religious communities can 
point to trusted places to share your 
resources. For those of us who are 
white, we also encourage education as 
we grapple with the role of race and 
racism in the United States.  

Some suggested resources include: 
Tori Williams Douglass’s White Home-
work ( https://www.toriglass.com/white-
homework-lessons ), Debby Irving’s 
Waking Up White, Ibram X. Kendi’s 
How to Be an Antiracist  Jennifer Har-
vey’s Raising White Kids, and Ijeoma 
Oluo’s So You Want to Talk about 
Race. 

As leaders of BEGIN, we yearn for 
the day when peace and justice over-
come hatred and division, and we call 
on people of all faiths to join us in this 
work. 

BEGIN Statement Denouncing Racism  
June 22, 2020 

Cantor Martin was one of many area spiritual leaders  
to sign the below statement: 

WHAT GROUP HAS READ THE PAST 10 MONTHS 

Temple Book Club 
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HONEY FUNDRAISER 

For more information  
please contact: 
Laurie Schwartz 
303-888-5137 

president@waukeshatemple.org. 

Congregation Emanu-El of Waukesha 

This 8-ounce jar of delicious  

kosher honey arrives in time for  

  the Rosh Hashanah holiday,  

   decorated with a colorful label,  

     and includes a personalized card  

       reading “Shana Tova—Wishing  

        you a Healthy and Happy New  

        Year.”  This card also lets the  

       recipients know that a donation  

      has been made in their honor to  

  Congregation Emanu-El of Waukesha. 

Your cost is $12.00 per jar which includes  

shipping and handling within the United States.  We will 

gladly mail orders outside the United States for an additional 

fee.  To order honey, go to www.orthoney.com/CEE and fol-

low the step-by-step instructions.  

Order by July 22, 2020 to avoid a $5.50 per 

jar shipping fee. 

Order by August 21, 2020 for guaranteed delivery 

in time for Rosh Hashanah. 

What better 

way to wish 

family, friends 

and business 

associates a 

“Sweet and 

Healthy New 

Year” than 

sending a jar  

of honey? 

ADOPT A BILL:  Adopt-A-Bill is returning to CEEW.  Partial payments are welcome.  You 

can find a list of bills on the Sunday email blast.  To adopt a bill, you may pay using PayPal 

from our website.  Alternatively, checks should be made payable to CEEW with “Adopt-A-Bill” 

in the memo area.  Mail to CEEW Treasurer, 830 West Moreland Blvd, Waukesha, WI 53188.  

http://www.orthoney.com/CEE
https://click.mlsend.com/link/c/YT0xNDQzNjYzNTIyMTU5NDAwNzQ3JmM9aTJpNiZlPTIxNDYmYj0zNTg1ODM2ODYmZD1oNng5bzZ3.zmGJRpUPdvXS7LpL0NLnaz6I-4cUEuaOTuQokxHFZGc
https://click.mlsend.com/link/c/YT0xNDQzNjYzNTIyMTU5NDAwNzQ3JmM9aTJpNiZlPTIxNDYmYj0zNTg1ODM2ODYmZD1oNng5bzZ3.zmGJRpUPdvXS7LpL0NLnaz6I-4cUEuaOTuQokxHFZGc
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WHAT’S GOING ON AROUND TEMPLE:  A copy of the Temple calendar that is kept on 

the Temple website is as up-to-date as possible so members and prospective members can see 

what’s going on.  If you are interested in scheduling a Temple event or meeting, please contact Lee 

Fensin at Lee.Fensin@waukeshatemple.org. 

Temple FUNDS to which you can donate  
There are many ways to help the synagogue, among them donating to the various funds available at 
CEEW.  Please circle the fund to which you would like your donation to go.  Make checks payable to 

CEEW.  Return form with check to : 
Treasurer 
Congregation Emanu-El of Waukesha 
830 W. Moreland Blvd. 
Waukesha, WI. 53188 
 
General Fund: All donations not otherwise designated. 

Endowment Fund: A fund that is invested to serve as a continual source of stability and income 
for the synagogue.  

Mensch Fund: Some of our members are not able to afford fees to attend synagogue events.  The 
fund is used to help defray these costs.  

Education Fund: Tuition does not cover the full cost of the Religious School.  This helps support 
school expenses. 

Library Fund: Used to purchase books and supplies. 

Torah Fund: Used to repair our current scrolls or, perhaps, to buy a new Torah some day. 

Bill and Riva Merkow Endowment Fund: The intent is to grow this fund so that the income will 
fund a  
significant portion of the synagogue’s yearly expenses. Our first goal is to fund the spiritual leader full 
time. 

Goldblatt / Adams Memorial Fund:  Supports the development of teachers’ skills that will benefit 
the synagogue, and helps young people attend Jewish summer camps, Israel programs or youth activi-
ties and/or conventions.  

Spiritual Leader’s Discretionary Fund: The spiritual leader can use this fund as needed as long 
as it meets the tax guidelines.  

Lapham Reserve Fund: The Board controls this fund.  It is used to meet unexpected expendi-
tures.  

 Enclosed is a $   contribution. 

 

 In honor of:   

 

 In memory of:   

 

 Other:   

Please send acknowledgement card to: 

Name:   

Address:   

City:   

State:   Zip:   

From: 

Name:   

Address:   

City:   

State:   Zip:   
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CHECK YOUR EMAIL:  Weekly emails contain valuable information about our  

synagogue and what’s going on.  If you would like to include something that is of interest to 

other congregants, please contact Mark Levy at communications@waukeshatemple.org. 

Below is a list of CEEW presidents through the years. If you notice an error or omission,  
please contact Lee Fensin at temple-news@hotmail.com 

HYMAN B. PARKS 
1930-1942 

 
OTTO H. GILJOHANN 

1942-1943 
 

DR. H.A. GANTZ 
1943-1944 

 
SAMUEL COHN 

1945-1946 
 

PHILLIP COHN 
1946-1949  

 
MAX GELLES 

1949-1952 
 

E.L. JACOBS 
1953-1955 

 
MORRIS D. ORUM 

1955-1959 
 

MELVIN JACOBSON 
1959-1960 

 
WILBUR HARRIS 

1960-1963  
 

DR. WILLIAM MERKOW 
1962-1964 

 
DR. AARON SWEED 

1964-1965 
 

ERVING MILLER 
1965-1966 

 
DR. SYDNEY ROSEN 

1966-1968 
 

DONALD ZIEBELMAN 
1969-1970 

 
NATE KRAINES 

1970-1973 
 

DR. MARTIN FRUCHTMAN 
1973-1975 

 
ARNOLD KELMAN 

1975-1977 
 

GERALD SCHNEIDERMAN 
1977-1978  

 
PETER SHELLEY 

1978-1982 
 

MARK LEVY 
1982-1984 

ED SEMON 
1985-1986 

 
DEBORAH FRUCHTMAN 

1986 
 

MARK LEVY 
1987-1990 

 
LARRY SIEGEL 

1991-1992 
 

STEVE FRADKIN 
1993-1994 

 
JERRY COHEN 

1995-1996 
 

MARK LEVY 
1997-1998 

 
ED WEISS 
1999-2002 

 
MARCY HOTZ 

2003-2004 
 

DR. MICHAEL KOTKIN 
2005-2010 

 
PHILIP SCHUMAN 

2011–2016 
 

ANN MEYERS 
2016-2019 

 
ANN MEYERS 

LAURIE SCHWARTZ 
(co-presidents)  

2019-2020 
 

LAURIE SCHWARTZ 
2020- 

Laurie Schwartz currently serves as  

president of CEEW. 

Thank you for your service to our Temple as 

PRESIDENT 
of our Board of Trustees 

mailto:communications@waukeshatemple.org
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SUPPORT B’NAI MITZVAH STUDENTS:  All members of Congregation Emanu-El 

of Waukesha are invited to support our B’nai Mitzvah students and families by attending 

their services on Shabbat.  Check Temple calendar for dates and times. 

5780 
2020 JULY 

TAMMUZ 
AV 

    

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

   1 9 Tamuz 

 

Online Midrash 
Class, 10:30 a.m.  

Online Sisterhood 
program, with 
shaliach Uria Roth, 
7 p.m. 

2 10 Tamuz 3 11 Tamuz 

 

Online musical 
Cantor-led service 
with Karen Levy 
and Peter Lee 
helping incorporate 
American songs to 
express our pray-
ers and Jewish 
worship and nation-
al pride, 7 p.m.  

4 12 Tamuz 

 
INDEPENDENCE 

DAY 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Chukat-Belak 

5 13 Tamuz 

 

 

6 14 Tamuz 

 

Online Coffee with 
the Cantor, 10 a.m. 

 

7 15 Tamuz 

 

Sisterhood Board 
Meeting, 6:30 p.m. 

Online Weekly 
Discussion, with 
Marcy Hotz and 
Pati Allen-
Brickman, 11:30 
a.m. to 1 p.m. 

8 16 Tamuz 

 

Online Midrash 
Class, 10:30 a.m.  

 

9 17 Tamuz 

 

 

10 18 Tamuz 

 

Online Cantor-led 
service, 7 p.m. 

11   19 Tamuz 

 

Online Adult  
Hebrew Class,  
10 a.m. 
 

Online Havdalah, 
7 p.m. 
 

 
 

Pinchas 

12 20 Tamuz 

 
Online Sisterhood 
Annual Meeting, 
10 a.m. 

13 21 Tamuz 

 

Online Coffee with 
the Cantor, 10 a.m. 

Board of Trustees 
meeting, 6:30 p.m. 

14 22 Tamuz 
 

Online Weekly 
Discussion, with 
Marcy Hotz and 
Pati Allen-
Brickman, 11:30 
a.m.-1 p.m. 

15 23 Tamuz 

 

Online Midrash 
Class, 10:30 a.m.  

16 24 Tamuz 
 

 

17 25 Tamuz 

 

Online Cantor-led 
service, 7 p.m.  

18 26 Tamuz 

 

Online Adult  
Hebrew Class,  
10 a.m.  

 
 
 
 
\ 

 
Matot-Masel 

19 27 Tamuz 

 

 

20 28 Tamuz 

 

Online Coffee with 
the Cantor, 10 a.m. 

21 29 Tamuz 

 

Online Weekly 
Discussion, with 
Marcy Hotz and 
Pati Allen-
Brickman, 11:30 
a.m.-1 p.m. 

22 1 Av 

 

Online Midrash 
Class, 10:30 a.m.  

23 2 Av 

 

 

24 3 Av 

 

Online Cantor-led 
service, 7 p.m.  

25 4 Av 

 

Online Adult  
Hebrew Class,  
10 a.m. 

 
 

 

Devarim 

26 5 Av 
 

 

 

 

27 6 Av 

 

Online Coffee with 
the Cantor, 10 a.m. 

28 7 Av 

 

 

29 8 Av 30 9 Av 31  10 Av 

 

Online Cantor-led 
service, 7 p.m.  
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5780 
2020 AUGUST 

AV 
ELUL 

    

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  

 
    1 11 Av 

 
Online Adult  
Hebrew Class,  
10 a.m.  
 

 

 
 
 
 

Va’etchanan 

2 12 Av 

 

 

3 13 Av 

 

Online Coffee with 
the Cantor, 10 a.m. 

 

4 14 Av 

 

Sisterhood Board 
meeting, 6:30 p.m. 

5 15 Av 

 

Online Midrash 
Class, 10:30 a.m.  

 

6 16 Av 

 

 

7 17 Av 

 

Cantor-led service, 
7 p.m.  

8 18 Av 

 

Online Adult  
Hebrew Class,  
10 a.m. 
 

Online Havdalah, 
7 p.m. 

 
 
 
 

Ekev 

9 19 Av 

 

 
 

10 20 Av 

 

 

Online Coffee with 
the Cantor, 10 a.m. 

Board of Trustees 
meeting, 6:30 p.m. 

Content deadline 
for September 
Bulletin 

11 21 Av 

 

 

12 22 Av 

 

 

Online Midrash 
Class, 10:30 a.m.  

13 23 Av 

 
 

 

14 24 Av 

 
 

Cantor-led Picnic 
Shabbat, 6 p.m.  
at Horeb Park 

15 25 Av 

 

 

Online Adult  
Hebrew Class,  
10 a.m.  

 
 
 
 

 
2 

Re’eh 

16 26 Av 

 

 

 

17 27 Av 

 

 

Online Coffee with 
the Cantor, 10 a.m. 

18   28 Av 

 

 

 

19 29 Av 

 

 

Online Midrash 
Class, 10:30 a.m.  

20 30 Av 
 

 

 

21 1 Elul 

 

Cantor-led service, 
7 p.m.  

22 2 Elul 

 

Online Adult  
Hebrew Class,  
10 a.m. 

 
 

 

 

Korach 

23 3 Elul 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

30 10 Elul 

 

24 4 Elul 

 

Online Coffee with 
the Cantor, 10 a.m. 

 
 

31 11 Elul 

 

Online Coffee with 
the Cantor, 10 a.m. 

25 5 Elul 

 

 

26 6 Elul 

 

 27 7 Elul 

 

28 8 Elul 

 

29 9 Elul 

 

Online Adult  
Hebrew Class,  
10 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

Ki Teitzeich 

DINING GROUP ON HIATUS:  Anyone interested in joining the Temple’s Dining 

Group  should contact Elly Kraines (ellyanna340@gmail.com).  There are no outings scheduled 

for the summer. 

AUGUST 10
TH

:  DEADLINE TO SUBMIT ARTICLES AND PICTURES FOR THE SEPTEMBER 2020 BULLETIN 


